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I am writing in opposition to SB1030. 

This bill creates governmental overreach by mandating a specific health measure 

within private facilities forcing them to comply with a government directive. In 

requiring the setup of a clinic to offer certain vaccines this may place undue financial 

burdens on facilities and private organizations regardless as to whether they feel 

these measures are right for their residents. 

This would also influence elderly, underinformed, vulnerable residents to make health 

decisions that may not serve them well.  

In offering the arguably unsubstantiated safety of the COVID-19 shot, if this becomes 

law, it may jeopardize, not help the health of these people. The efficacy of this shot is 

still being argued among doctors and health care professionals. However, we do 

know it is lining the pockets of big pharma, who in my guess is probably lobbying for 

this bill to become law. 

This is another slippery slope; today these vaccines are recommended, tomorrow 

they will be required. How convenient! 

PLEASE VOTE NO ON SB1030. 

Respectfully submitted 

 


